
 

 

NNPHI Community Based Organization RFP Frequently Asked Questions 

• How do I apply?  

o You can submit your application HERE  

• What is considered a community-based organization (CBO) and who is eligible to 

apply? 

o Must be 501c3 organizations in the United States or non-profit institutions of 

higher education, which may include community-based organizations, faith-

based organizations, public health institutes, colleges or universities, regional 

coalitions, Tribal affiliated organizations, or local health care delivery 

organizations, or care associations; 

o If chosen, organizations must be active and registered with SAM.gov; 

o Have established relationships in communities who experience structural racism, 

rural disinvestment or other impacts of injustices resulting in adverse health 

outcomes; 

o Must have an identified best, promising, emerging, and/or novel practice to share 

within a priority population;  

o Have the capacity to manage federal subcontract and reporting requirements; 

o Have capacity to manage data collection and program evaluation (with support 

from the funder or a contracted entity);  

o Although it is appreciated, applicants do not have to have worked with a health 

department, public health institute, or OT21-2103 grantee previously;  

o All organizations must describe a health equity best practice that both aligns with 

the designations 

• Does my organization have to have worked with a health department previously? 

o No. Although it is appreciated, applicants do not have to have worked with a 

health department, public health institute, or OT21-2103 grantee previously. 

o  

• How do I register with SAM.gov? 

o You can find the information here: https://sam.gov/content/entity-registration 

• How much money is the grant? 

o $60,000 and the project period is September 1, 2023-May 31, 2024. 

• Who can I contact with questions? 

o Please send questions to rblock@nnphi.org 
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